
Presidentõs Message 

Lumelang,  
 

I hope that this newsletter finds you doing 

well this holiday season.  Friends of 
Lesotho has been busy with a number of 

things over the past couple of months. We 

have started planning for the Peace Corps 

50th Anniversary scheduled for September 
2011.  Bill Reed was a member of the first 

group of Peace Corps Volunteers to go to 

Lesotho in 1967.  He and a handful of 
RPCVs from several groups have been 

planning FOLôs participation in the 

anniversary celebrations.  You can find 
more details in this newsletter.  You can 

also find out more if you visit the Friends of 

Lesotho Facebook group (http://

w w w . f a c e b o o k . c o m/ h o me . p h p # ! /
g r o u p . p h p ? g i d = 1 1 6 8 9 1 3 2 3 0 9 5 ) .  

Information regarding the event is posted 

there, and you can also post photos of your 
PC group and PC service. If you would like 

to be involved in the planning, please 

contact Bill or send us a message via the 
Facebook group.   

 

Friends of Lesotho is also planning our 

Annual Membership Meeting on March 12, 

2011.  Look for more details to come 

during February. As in the past, members 

will be able to participate in the conference 
call.   

 

We have recently elected four new FOL 

Board Members. Please welcome: Pete 
Neumann, 2004-2006, Mohaleôs Hoek; 

Janice Stapleton, 2008-2010, Mafeteng; 

Hazel Domangue, 2003-2005, NUL; and 
Julie Galbraith, 1987-1988, Mohaleôs Hoek.  

 

Friends of Lesotho continues to rely on 
your generous donations to continue to 

support projects in Lesotho. The Board 
recently approved three grants:  

 

¶ $4,000 to support PCV projects and 
provide tuition to Basotho students 

(administered through the Peace Corps 

Partnership Program)  

¶ A $700 donation for the Laptops to 
Lesotho project, led by RPCV Janissa 

Balcomb   

¶ $3,000 for a project led by FOL Board 
Member Scott Rosenberg, which will 

support the construction of two Habitat 

for Humanity houses to be built for 
orphan-headed households in Nazareth 

and contribute to the building of an 

orphanage/dormitory in Motsekuoa 

 
You can find additional details about these 

projects in the Donations Committee report 

in this newsletter.  
 

I encourage you to support projects like 

these this holiday season by purchasing 
gifts from the FOL online store or by using 

the FOL Amazon.com link from the FOL 

website for your holiday shopping.  See the 

article from the Fundraising Committee for 
more details. Please also consider making a 

donation to Friends of Lesotho. 

 
Thank you for all your support this past 

year, and I wish you the best in the coming 

year.  Please have a safe and happy new 

year.  
 

Khotso,  

Richard Rowan 
FOL President 
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electronic media with volunteers who 

could not attend the reunion in person, 

and a tour of the White House arranged 

by the son of one of the RPCVs. Saturday 
evening, Ambassador Rantekoa not only 

honored the group with a presentation on 

modern Lesotho, but patiently posed with 

the group for an official reunion photo. 

Before closing down the party Sunday, 

John Hollister spoke on how FOL 

operated and how FOL could participate 
in projects determined by the Lesotho I 

group. The RPCVs discussed several 

suggestions and opted for establishing a 

fund to provide mini-grants to in-country 

volunteers to be used for whatever need 

the volunteer chose. 

At the close of the weekend, Lesotho I 

RPCVs parted, wondering why we hadnôt 
done this years ago and pondering 

whether, now that members had been 

located, it might not be easier next time. 

To see reunion photos and other photos 

from the Lesotho I volunteers, see 

Lesotho I Peace Corps on Facebook 

(http://www.facebook.com/pages/Lesoth

o-I-Peace-Corps/122016938732?v=wall).  

count gray hairs. We turned to an 

inspiring roster of speakers to update us 

on todayôs Peace Corps, modern Lesotho, 

and what might be a helpful project for 
the members of Lesotho I to undertake. 

Among those speakers were: 

¶ His Excellency David Mohlomi 

Rantekoa, ambassador of the 

Kingdom of Lesotho to the United 

States; 

¶ Aaron Williams, the Director of the 

Peace Corps; 

¶ Kevin Quigley of the National Peace 

Corps Office; 

¶ Fernando Moyle from the Lesotho 

desk of Peace Corps; and 

¶ Friends of Lesotho representative 

John Hollister. 

Williams started out festivities on Friday 

evening with a glimpse into the modern 

Peace Corps. Following that, the in-

country director for Lesotho I, David 

Sherwood, started the RPCVs galloping 
down memory lane by telling us of the 

behind-the-scenes drama that ensued 

when we were the first U.S. 

governmental body  since 

the U.S. Cavalry to be 

officially issued horses. The 

session was theoretically 

suggested to be a time to 

share how being in the 

Peace Corps had changed 

our lives, but it took many 
turns before it disbanded in 

the wee hours of Saturday 

morning. 

Saturday included informal 

visiting, a session with 

Quigley and Moyle on 

volunteer activity in todayôs 
Lesotho, chatting via 

 
Leso tho  I  Re un ion 

By Ava Woolliscroft Betz 

Photo by Tom Betz 

In Sesotho, itôs poli ea soalala. The 

American translation of this is ñplanning 

the first Lesotho I Reunion.ò No matter 

what the language, putting together a 

meeting of Peace Corps Volunteers 40 
years after service is, indeed, like herding 

scattered goats. 

On Memorial Day weekend of 2010, an 

intense year of planning, monthly 

conference calls, and email blizzards 

among planning committee members 

culminated in a once-in-a-lifetime 

reunion of 37 of the original Lesotho I 
volunteers, who served in Lesotho from 

1967 to 1969. Also attending were 

spouses, staff members, friends, and 

volunteers who were in Lesotho at the 

same time. The meeting site was at the 

venerable Omni Shoreham Hotel in, 

appropriately, Washington, D.C. 

The greatest challenge of the reunion was 

learning the whereabouts of the Lesotho I 

RPCVs after so many years. Thanks to a 

dynamic and relentless research crew and 

contributions from many resources, an 

unbelievable 80 members out of the 

original 83 were accounted for. Also 

included in the planning and organization 

was the establishment of a Facebook site 

to share photos and memories, reunion 

name tags in the shape of Basotho hats 

manufactured by one of the RPCVs, a 
biographical book that included the 

volunteer profiles published 42 years 

earlier along with updated information 

and photos, an exhibit wall/tables of 

news clippings and mementoes of the 

Lesotho I Peace Corps experience, and 

table centerpieces with the three Lesotho 

national flags that have flown over the 

country. 

And, in the spirit of volunteerism, 

RPCVs couldnôt just get together to 
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By Georgann Gall 

Village Hope Project has continued assisting orphans since it began in 2006.  Each year, we return to Ha Molapo, in the Butha

-Buthe district, to assist a group of children who have been living on their own or with unsatisfactory caretakers.  We use the 

funds raised to pay any school fees that are due and to buy school uniforms, clothing, food, and household supplies to last until 

our next visit.  Our returning representative this year was Sethunya Gall, an orphan found living on his own and adopted by 

PCV Georgann Gall in 2006.  At 18 years old, he was able to return to his village from where he is now living in Long Beach, 

California, and purchase the necessary supplies for the kids.  Sethunya, who is attending college in Long Beach, has the goal 

of returning to Lesotho to become a school principal. Anyone interested in donating to Village Hope Project may simply send 

their donation to Friends of Lesotho, noting that it is for Village Hope.  This will allow us to continue to assist the orphans of 

Ha Molapo. 

By Janissa Balcomb, who has just returned from 

a five and a half week adventure in Lesotho, 

where she was working on behalf of the non-

profit organization Laptops to Lesotho.  We look 

forward to more stories of Janissaôs experiences. 

Iôm an RPCV.  I just returned from a trip to 

Lesotho after an absence of over 30 years.  The 

difference in the PCV experience then and now is 

like night and day.  Where we were mostly left to 

our own devices, Peace Corps now closely 

shepherds volunteers through their entire 
tour.  Todayôs PCVs are also constrained by far 

more rules.  But the  most significant difference 

ˈ thereôs no longer the deep, prolonged sense of 

isolation from family and friends.  Distance is 

almost irrelevant.  Deepest, darkest Africa is just 

an instant text message away.   Fortunately, the 

taxi rides still provide an adventure.  

Vi l l age  Hope  

Con t r i bu te  to  

H i s to r y  

Peace Corps has announced that they are 
working with the Smithsonian Institutionôs 

National Museum of American History to 
conduct an artifact search in the hopes of 

creating a permanent Peace Corps collec-
tion at the museum. This is a chance to have 

artifacts from RPCVs become part of this 
national institution and to help people better 

understand the Peace Corps. The focus is on 
the volunteer rather than the country in 

which they served. 

Guidelines for submitting artifact informa-

tion can be found at the Friends of Lesotho 
Facebook group.  Please consider this op-

portunity to contribute in this unique way to 
ensure the legacy of the Peace Corps and 

commemorate our 50th year. The deadline 

for submission is January 30, 2011. 

Grant  to  NT TC 

Nurs ing Schoo l 

Reflections 


